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IDES has clarified guidance about the presence of security guards at American Job Centers throughout the state. 

1. Where IDES is the leaseholder, IDES has contracts for onsite security. Whether that security cost is a shared cost allocated across all parties to the MOU is subject to MOU negotiations. 

2. In local areas where required partners already agree to share in the cost of the IDES security contract as part of the MOU, IDES intends to continue to ask partners to share in those existing security costs for PY 2021. 

3. But IDES will not ask that charges for increased security be added to the PY 2021 MOU budget. Examples of additional costs would include more security guards than are currently present or arming guards where guards are not already armed.

4. It is a local decision whether required partners agree that an armed security guard is needed in the American Job Center.

5. When IDES prepares to send staff back into the AJCs, IDES will evaluate on a case-by-case basis whether the AJC has sufficient security to allow IDES staff to return safely. 

These clarifications will be incorporated into the “Checklist for Reopening American Job Centers in Illinois.” You will be notified when the updated checklist is posted on the WIOA Implementation portal. 
